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ANNEX 5
	Mr Colin Barlow

Interim Business Manager

Leisure and Cultural Services

Northway Centre

Maltfield Road

Oxford

OX3 9RG
	Cricket Road Centre

Cricket Road

OXFORD

OX4 3DW

Janet Tomlinson

Director for Children, Young People & Families



	This matter is being dealt with by Shannon Moore
	Direct Line:
01865 428084

	Email: shannon.moore@oxfordshire.gov.uk
	


Dear Colin

RE:  Peers School Sports Centre – Dual Use Arrangement

I am writing to respond to your letter dated 10 December 2007. 

While I am pleased to hear that the City Council’s Executive Board has decided to continue with the joint-use agreement (JUA) until the end of March, I need to correct your statement that Oxfordshire County Council’s (OCC) decision to close the school on 31 August 2008 to enable the proposed Academy to open on 01 September 2008 was to ‘unilaterally terminate the current dual-use arrangement’. In fact at no point has OCC indicated that they would terminate the joint use agreement but sought to consider how the JUA might be affected by the transition to an Academy. 

When officers discussed the proposal to open an Academy with City Council Officers, we were informed that the City Council intended to withdraw from the arrangement from 01 January 2008, because of under use/overprovision of swimming facilities locally. As the current timetable for young people at Peers School is set for the academic year, we asked that if this was the City Council’s decision, that consideration should be given to delaying the withdrawal from the agreement to the end of the academic year, or at least to 31 March 2008, so that there would be curriculum continuity for the students.

As the site will be given over to the Academy, if the proposal goes through, from 01 September 2008, it would need both parties who are part of the agreement to agree a way forward. Although the Academy sponsors have publicly expressed their intention to make the new sporting facilities of the Academy open to the community, my understanding is that the Academy would not be in a position to run the swimming pool if the costs fell to them alone; you have indicated that the City Councils annual subsidy of the sports centre is in excess of £200,000. The future feasibility of the swimming pool and the dry facility within the current sports centre will depend on the revenue and maintenance costs of the facility being met through such discussion by both parties with the sponsors or if additional funds are guaranteed from another source. Whilst the future of the swimming pool on site may not be sustainable, there may be benefit from discussion by both parties with the sponsors to consider opportunities for continued public use of the dryside facilities.

The sponsors of the Academy have worked with the County Council officers to establish an Outline Business Case for the new facilities which takes account of the information provided at Officer level i.e. that the City Council cannot continue to provide subsidy for the facilities and are withdrawing from the agreement.  This therefore has led directly to the current concept scheme which does not anticipate the retention of the existing sports centre and looks toward new build facilities to meet the curriculum requirements of the school. 

During the construction phase the existing facilities will be retained until such time that the new facilities are in place. 

At the Oxfordshire County Council’s Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee’s meeting on 11 December 2007, there were several petitions from residents and local councillors about the projected loss of the current sports facility to the local community and it was resolved that there should be urgent communication between yourselves, Oxfordshire County Council and the Academy sponsors about this issue so that when the Cabinet considers the Outline Business Case (OBC) in January the situation would be clear. 

The Committee conducted a question and answer session on the Draft OBC and AGREED:

(a.) to urge the Cabinet to ascertain the position of Oxford City Council regarding the Joint Agreement for the future provision of the swimming pool at Peers school;

(b.) to request the Cabinet to open up discussion with the Academy about retaining the present pool at Peers school for use by both pupils and the community; and

(c.) to inform the Cabinet that subject to Health and Safety constraints on the contractors, this Committee is of the view that public access to the pool and possibly the library could be maintained during the rebuilding period by opening up Champion Way.

We are happy to make such an appointment with key partners but this will have to be very soon, so that when the OBC goes to Cabinet in January, everyone’s position is clear. 

If however your position is, as stated in your letter, that there is no financial subsidy in the City Council’s medium term financial plan beyond March 31 2008, and there is no intention to reconsider this, then we would need to indicate in the OBC that maintaining the pool is not feasible because of the City Council’s decision to withdraw funding.

I understand that the legal position is that neither the City or County Council can unilaterally withdraw from the Joint Use Agreement, so a joint meeting will be necessary to reach agreement on your decision to terminate the Joint Use Agreement at 31 March 2008. If after this a mutual decision has been reached, this can be communicated within the OBC.

Yours sincerely

Shannon S Moore

Assistant Head of the Raising Achievement Service.
